
 WEEKLY BULLETIN 2 Info for St Nic’s Parents & Carers                                      13th September 2019 
 

 

1. Dates & Events 
     

Event Yr Date Time 

Jeans for Genes Day – children may wear jeans 

(uniform on top half) in exchange for a £1 donation to 

Genetics Disorders UK.    

All Monday 16th September All day 

Parent Forums- A chance for parents/carers to 

share their views on the schools new proposed vision 

statement. 

All 
Monday 16th September 

Thursday 19th September  

9 – 10am 

5.45 – 6.30pm 

LFN & YR Harvest assembly at school – 

parents/carers welcome 

LFN & 

YR 
Wednesday 18th September 9 – 9.30am 

Y1 & Y2 Harvest Festival at St Giles’ Church 

– children to come to school as normal. They will be 

walked to and from the church – parents/carer helpers 

needed please and parents/carers welcome to attend 

the service. 

Y1 & Y2 Thursday 19th September 9.20–9.50am 

Y3-6 Harvest Festival at St Mary de Haura 

Church – parents/carers welcome.  Please drop your 

children at the church between 8.45am – 9am. 

Y3 – 6 Friday 20th September 9 – 9.30am 

Individual photos All Friday 20th September All day 

Y3 Sea Lion trip to Preston Manor Y3 SL Tuesday 24th September 9.15–12.30pm 

Y3 Seal trip to Preston Manor Y3 Sea Tuesday 24th September 12.35–3.45pm 

Y6 trip to Newhaven Fort Y6 Thursday 26th September 9.15–2.45pm 

INSET Day (school closed for pupils) All Friday 27th September All day 

Don’t forget to check the dates for the whole term on the website! 
 

2. NEW DATES / AMENDMENTS TO DATES: 

 School Census day – Thursday 3rd October 
 

INFORMATION ABOUT UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 Jeans for Genes day – Monday 16th September, children may wear jeans in exchange for a £1 donation but 

must wear school uniform on their top half. 

 Harvest Festival services 

 Nursery and Reception: special assembly in school on Wednesday 18th September.  

 KS1 (Years 1 and 2): St Giles Church, Thursday 19th September.  If you are able to help walk the 

children to the church from school and then back to school after the service, please let the office 

know. There will be Tea and Coffee available at St Giles Hall before and after the Harvest Services for 

Y1 and Y2 on 19th September. The Hall and will be open from 8.45am. 

 KS2: St Mary de Haura Church, Friday 20th September.  We would appreciate parents/carers helping to 

walk children back from St Giles and St Mary’s – please let the office know if you are able to help. 

We are collecting items of food for various local charities and would be grateful if your child could bring in 

a tin or packet of food to the service which they are attending. Please note that we cannot accept any fresh 

vegetables or fruits or anything which is out of date. We greatly appreciate your support in helping to feed 

the hungry and homeless in our local community. 

 Individual/Sibling Photos – please could ALL children wear a SCHOOL JUMPER/CARDIGAN on 

Friday 20th September for their photos. Every child within the school and nursery will have an individual 

photograph taken during school hours, however should you require a siblings photograph of children attending 

the school (including our nursery children), please come along to the main hall (via the side gate by the office) 

between 7.45am and 8.30am or 3.15pm and 4.20pm on 20th  September.  Unfortunately, we are unable to take 

these sibling photographs during the school day or outside of the times given above.  Children not in nursery 

on photo day who wish to have their photo taken should be brought to the main hall at 9am. Thank you. 

 Parent Consultations: Thursday 17th October and Monday 21st October – the link to book appointments 

for the parent/carer consultations will be sent out next week. 

 



 

3. Letters sent home this week: Click on the link to see past letters  http://www.stnicolasmary.w-

sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Letters+Sent+Home&pid=56   

• ALL: School Vision 

 

4. Worship & Ethos: This week we have introduced the value of the half term- Hope, including Rev Ann blessing 

our Noah’s Ark mural: ‘For we are God’s handiwork, created in Christ Jesus to do good works, which God prepared in 

advance for us to do’ Ephesians 2:10 
 
Messy Harvest, Saturday 21st September, 3 – 5pm 
Join the Church of the Good Shepherd, Shoreham Beach, for a messy celebration of harvest. There will be crafts, 

games, a story and song, all with a harvest theme, followed by a tea party!  For all ages.  Free, donations welcome. 

 

Children and Families at the Church of the Good Shepherd, Shoreham Beach: do come and join us at 

any of our services and activities for children: 
• 1st Sunday of the month, All Age service, 10am 

• 2nd Sunday of the month, we have Sunday school, 10 o’clock Rock, 10am. 

• 3rd Saturday of term time, Messy Church, 3pm – 5pm. Creativity, craft, story, song and food for all ages. 

• 3rd and 4th Sundays, 10am, we offer pew bags of activities for children to enjoy during our main service. 

If you’d like to know more about children at the Good Shepherd contact Rev Jane on 07935538085. 

 

5. Clubs run by school staff: All clubs will begin next week, (week beginning Monday 16th September).   

• We will be notifying parents later today if your child has a place in a staff led club(s). 

• Advanced Coding Club will NOT be starting next week, we will inform you when we have further information. 

 

6. Octopus & Starfish Clubs 

• Paying by vouchers: if you pay by voucher you should now have received your invoice.  Please contact the 

office if you have not.  

• New Reception children:  if your child has just started in Reception and you wish to book sessions for this 

half-term, please get a booking form from the office. 

 

7. Design tech for Batman for your chance to win Batman goodies for your school! To celebrate Jeans 

for Genes Day, Warner Bros. UK are giving you the chance to win lots of amazing Batman prizes for your school!  

Deadline for entries: Friday 1st November 2019.  All you need to do is download the template Send your entries 

to: hello@jeansforgenesday.org  Prizes include Batman notebooks, caps, hats, scooters and drawstring bags. 

 

8. Book Bags and Back Packs: Please note that children should not be bringing back packs into school from Years 

R-3, unless they need to do so to carry equipment which they need for an extra-curricular club. This is because 

we have limited space in the corridors for such large bags on our pegs. Sadly back packs cause children's coats 

and belongings to drop off the pegs and cause tripping hazards in the corridors.  Children should be instead using 

a bag to carry their letters and school books, which can fit into a drawer in the classroom. Many thanks for your 

support in this matter. 
 

9. School Census, Thursday 3rd October: It is vital that we secure the full level of funding to which we are entitled 

for Free School Meals.  The government provides funding for each child that has a free school meal on the two 

census dates of 3rd October and 16th January.  If your child is entitled to a free school meal (including all children 

in YR, 1 and 2) they will be offered a hot meal on these dates, even if they do not normally have a hot meal; 

therefore they do not need to bring in a packed lunch on this day.  If your child has a dietary requirement that 

Chartwells are not already aware of please follow the link to read the West Sussex Special Diet Process which 

includes a form to return to Chartwells, otherwise you need take no further action (please see the Children’s 

Choice Menu attached to the bulletin). 
 

10. When does a volunteer need a DBS Check? 

Supervised 

Volunteers 

E.g. Readers; Class 

helpers; School Trips; 

 If volunteers are supervising EY children and children under 8 out of school hours they must 

complete a ‘Disqualification Declaration’ 

 If any of the following apply an ‘Enhanced DBS check (without list checks) will be completed: 

o If the volunteer is regularly working with more than 8 children at once separate to the 

rest of the class and without another volunteer or member of staff 

o If the volunteer is regularly working 1:1/in small groups with the same children 

o If the volunteer is regularly working with vulnerable children  

o If the supervisor is having to supervise more than one volunteer 

Unsupervised 

Volunteers 
 If volunteers are supervising EY children and children under 8 out of school hours they 

must complete a ‘Disqualification Declaration’ 

http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Letters+Sent+Home&pid=56
http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Letters+Sent+Home&pid=56
tel:07935538085
https://publ.maillist-manage.com/click.zc?od=2d5a885a69b60a9729762d9a9662576e11185630859ca1fd0&repDgs=144e0b700173e5f5&linkDgs=144e0b700172f83b&mrd=144e0b700172f81f&m=1
mailto:hello@jeansforgenesday.org
http://www.stnicolasmary.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=School+Meals&pid=1317


E.g. Those who run 

clubs without a 

member of staff 

present 

 The school will carry out an ‘Enhanced DBS check’ for all regular, unsupervised volunteers. 

 If the volunteer is looking after children regularly, or providing one-off personal care they 

must have an ‘Enhanced DBS check with List Checks’ 

 

 

11. Coats for Kids: see information on page 3.  Any items you can donate should be brought into school on Monday 

30th September (please do not bring then in before this date as we have no room to store them).  Thank you. 

 

12. Understanding Behaviours of Concern – Thursday 14th November, 6.30pm-8.30pm at The 

Shoreham Centre: Please follow the link to book on a course around challenging behaviour run by Coastal 

West Sussex Mind. The tickets are only £5 and are bookable through Eventbrite. 

This course will help parents and carers to understand the reasons their child becomes angry and displays behaviours of 

concern such as meltdowns and outbursts which might include verbally and physically aggressive behaviour. Strategies will 

be shared and you will be signposted to local and national support and further information. 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/understanding-behaviours-of-concern-for-families-and-carers-shoreham-141119-

tickets-56980940527 

 

13. Parenting Course: Your Space Therapies are running a therapeutic parenting course 'The BEST Relationship 

with your Child' on Tuesday 12th November 2019.  They have had amazing feedback for this course with 93% of 

parents who have attended rating it 'Excellent'.  Please see flyer on page 4 for further information. 

 

14. West Sussex – School Crossing Patrols: if anyone is interested in a SCP role, West Sussex would love to 

hear from you.  Please email Julie.Holt@westsussex.gov.uk  

 

15. Book Signing: Author of the Tom Gates books Liz Pichon will be holding a signing event at The Book Nook in 

Hove on Thursday 3rd October from 3.30pm. It is a free event but spaces need to be booked through the website 

- www.booknookuk.com 

 

16. On Your Mind, The Shoreham Centre: Anxiety can be a silent battle that's going on behind closed doors.  We 

can struggle to talk about what is on our minds and look after our mental fitness, as well as our physical and spiritual 

wellbeing. Join us this Autumn as we look at some of the different forms of anxiety and the issues that can be on 

our minds.  Jesus had a lot to say about our mental wellbeing and we believe His gospel is the solution to dealing 

with anxiety. Follow this link for further details http://weareemmanuel.com/oym 

 

17. Applesham Farm: On 21st September they are holding West Grinstead and District ploughing match and 

agricultural show.  

 

 

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/understanding-behaviours-of-concern-for-families-and-carers-shoreham-141119-tickets-56980940527
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/understanding-behaviours-of-concern-for-families-and-carers-shoreham-141119-tickets-56980940527
mailto:Julie.Holt@westsussex.gov.uk
http://www.booknookuk.com/
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Neither the Governors nor West Sussex County Council support or recommend the advice, products or 
services offered nor the organisations offering them.  Individuals should satisfy themselves on the suitability 
of any of the advice, products or services and on the nature and standing of these organisations (or any 

mentioned in this bulletin or any other publication). 



 



 



 


